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Child care is essential to the provincial self-sufficiency

“If the government is serious about self-sufficiency, then it must consider early learning child care and programs that help balance work and family as essential ingredients,” says Sandra Harding spokesperson with the NB Child Care Coalition.

If the Self-sufficiency Task Force proposes to increase the province’s population and labour productivity, they must include children and parents' needs.  New Brunswick says it will invest in strategic community infrastructure - early learning and child care are part of that infrastructure. 

“It is not only about creating more child care spaces” says Jody Dallaire, Coordinator with NB Child Care Coalition “government needs to provide ongoing funding to child care facilities in addition to creating the spaces.” 

In this week's Speech from the Throne, the provincial government committed to working with stakeholders to develop a long-term plan for child care and early learning. 

“We are not sure the government sees the connection between economic self-sufficiency, and the importance of quality services to people's productivity,” says Dallaire.

Affordable and high quality programs need to be available to families in their communities. This means that the  government must: 1) identify communities where child care programs are needed; 2) invest in these communities to create child care programs; 3) fund these programs to ensure quality and to make them affordable to parents. 

Currently although over three quarters of New Brunswick parents are working, only 14% of children have access to regulated child care in New Brunswick. Parent fees range between $425 to $500 per month per child for full-time care.

The New Brunswick Child Care Coalition is a non-profit, membership-based organization that includes both organizational and individual members from across the province. The organization promotes high quality, universally accessible, non-profit, publicly funded child care, with trained and well-remunerated staff, for all New Brunswick children who want or need it.
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For information, please contact Jody Dallaire at 855-8977 or 878-8666 (cell)
